
BOROUGH OF FOLSOM

COUNCIL MEETING
WORKSHOP MINUTES

July 13, 2011
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER AT 6:30 PM
SALUTE TO THE FLAG:

OPENING STATEMENT:  Adequate notice of this meeting has been given in accordance with the open public meeting act, pursuant to Public Law 1975, Chapter 231.  Said meeting has been advertised in the Hammonton News and has been posted on the Borough Hall bulletin board showing the time and place of said meeting.

ROLL CALL:  Councilpersons Eckhardt, Schenker, Kemmerer, and Olive.

Also present:  Attorney Mike Fitzgerald and Auditor Carol Kiniry 
Absent: Councilpersons Gazzara and Esposito
THIS MEETING IS FOR DISCUSSION ONLY. NO VOTES WILL BE TAKEN. 

Mayor Ballistreri began the workshop meeting by introducing Mr. Ed Tieri owner of Tim Buk 2 who was attending the meeting with his Mother to discuss extending the closing hours for his establishment.
Vince Polistina joined the meeting at 7:05 PM.

Mr. Tieri asked council for suggestions on what would they thought would help his establishment become more successful than the previous owners.
Councilman Olive discussed past issues, problems and complaints with establishment. 

Attorney Mike Fitzgerald stated that reduced hours is an ordinance and that all establishments in Folsom would be able to stay open later.
Councilman Kemmerer stated that changing the hours was not in the best interest of the town or its residents.
Mayor Ballisteri asked Mr. Tieri why he didn’t inquire about the property before he purchased it to find out what prior problems they had with this establishment. The Mayor told Mr. Tieri that council would help him in any way they could but that they could not change the hours because too many residents are against it.

Councilman Gazzara joined the meeting at 7:20 PM

Mayor Ballisteri gave the floor to Auditor Carol Kiniry from Swartz & Co., LLC to   discuss the outcome of the 2010 audit. She thanked the Borough employees and officials for their assistance. It was a successful audit but there were some areas of concerns. Carol indicated that due to decreased State aid and limited sources of revenue that it will be important to closely monitor the budget throughout the year to insure there will be sufficient fund balance to stabilize the tax rate. 
Carol also stated that a revaluation may be on the horizon because the Borough’s ratio of assessed to true value has fallen.
The last item Carol discussed was the decreased Borough fund balance. Carol stated that it may be necessary to increase the deferred school tax to the maximum.

Mayor Ballisteri reviewed the resolutions and agenda.

With no other discussion the meeting was adjourned at 7:30pm with ayes all.
Respectfully submitted,

Patti Gatto
Acting Municipal Clerk
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